January 21, 1925. J.H. Dillon, Esq., 180 St. James St., Montreal. My dear Joe:-We are putting forward a bill at the next session of the Legislature asking for certain changes in the provision regarding our law Course. To state the matter in the briefest possible form, we want to leave the present act as the is, but insert an option providing that a student may take three full years at college and one year in an office. The bill is being put forward by P. Bercovitch and has been approved of by the Council of the Bar and by Laval. Athanase David is strongly in favour of it, and Perron and the Prime Minister are well disposed. You would be doing us a favour if you would give this bill any support you can-With kind regards and belated congratulations on your speech, I am. Yours faithfully,